
 

Statement from Maiden City Motor Club regarding the 2015 Turkey Run. 

 

It is with regret that Maiden City Motor Club has had to cancel the 2015 Turkey Run Rally, scheduled 

for Tuesday 29th December at Aghadowey. 

Clerk of the Course, Ian Connolly, give details of the decision late on Monday 21st December, after a 

series of meetings with Senior Officials from the Maiden City Club. 

The decision was taken after the number of paid entries received, fell well short of the number 

required to sustain the event. With the Christmas holiday about to take place, it was vital to have 

our hired equipment and services in place, but unusually, the full, committed entries were not there 

to allow us to go forward and have everything in place. 

We had to make commitments, as do all organisers. The regulations clearly stated the closing date 

today, 21st December, and we thank those competitors who sent their entry form and payment in 

due time. 

However some competitors did not do this, and unfortunately, we have all paid the price. 

Recently a few Clubs have been left in this predicament, today it is our turn. 

A few popular rallies run by high profile clubs, have been cancelled in similar fashion. 

Entries will be returned by the Secretary of the Meeting, Stephen McCay. 

Marshals, MSA Officials and Services due to attend the event will be informed forthwith. 

 

Issued at 11.00pm, Monday 21st December 2015 


